



**DIRECTOR KAYLA LYON** 

May 18, 2022

RE: Storm Lake Marina Dock Slip Rental Update

Dear Renter:

Unfortunately, after two separate bid solicitations, the DNR was unsuccessful in securing a vendor to complete necessary repairs to the dock slip structures at the marina. As we are unable to repair the dock structures in a manner to safely get us through the recreation season, this letter is to let you know that there will be no slip rentals available this year.

Our next step is to begin removing the existing dock structures. Todd Coffelt will serve as the DNR point of contact for slip renters during this transition. In order to facilitate the dock structure removal, all slip renters will need to remove their hoists from the water. We are requesting that all slip renters have their hoists removed from the water by July 5, 2022. After July 5, any hoist remaining in the water may be considered abandoned property.

DNR is offering free storage of the hoists in the grassy area on the east side of the marina. (Please see the attached map). Please do not store your hoist in a parking lot. If hoists are placed in an organized manner, there should be enough room to accommodate all of the hoists in the designated area. Hoists should be clearly marked with your assigned slip number. If you elect to store your hoist on the marina property, we ask that you contact Todd Coffelt. This will ensure that we have the most accurate information on record for hoists for next season. He can be reached at <a href="Todd.Coffelt@dnr.iowa.gov">Todd.Coffelt@dnr.iowa.gov</a> or 515/330-9204. Mr. Coffelt will provide updates as we continue through this transition.

We apologize for being unable to provide slip rental this season.

Sincerely,

Phone: 515-725-8200

Sherry L. Arntzen Digitally signed by Sherry L. Arntzen Date: 2022.05.19 12:48:45 -05'00'

Sherry L. Arntzen
Bureau Chief
State Parks, Forests, and Preserves Bureau.

www.lowaDNR.gov Fax: 515-725-8201

